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Board of Directors Meeting

June 23, 2015
President James Heelon called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. with all board members present with the exception of Jim Cassin.   
SECRETARY
Motion by John Johnson, seconded by Mark Duffy, to accept the minutes of the meeting May 20, 2015.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Garry Murphy presented the following Social applications for consideration: John Botos, Richard Walworth, Mark Carota, and Thure Bloomgren. 
Motion by Jason Howarth, seconded by Brian Campbell, to accept the above applications. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
Secretary Garry Murphy read the following correspondence:
1. Thank you from St. Michael School.
2. From Marybeth Shanahan requesting a leave of absence. (Agreed).

3. From Kevin Forsley regarding no response to his email messages.

4. From Zachary Zdon resigning Junior Membership.

5. From Casey Sheehy resigning Youth Membership.

6. From Nicole Poirier, Dennis Beausoleil, Bob McMahon and Terry Paletta resigning Social Membership.

Garry presented the following application for Youth Membership: Stephen Tyner
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by Mark Duffy, to approve the above application. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Brian Campbell to approve a leave of absence for Marybeth Shanahan. Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Motion by Jason Howarth, seconded by John Johnson to accept the Secretary’s Report. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TREASURER
Brian Campbell reviewed the monthly financial report noting that several large anticipated bills were paid driving down cash on hand.  Brian reported that we are now approximately $12,000 ahead of budget projections primarily due to salaries not paid to two injured employees and spending restraint by the Board of Directors.
Brian reported the following account balances: Operating Account $5,214; Payroll Account $3,385; Money Market Account $390,481; Stabilization Account $5,125. Total Cash $404,205.
 
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the Treasurer's report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
HOUSE COMMITTEE 

None
GREENS COMMITTEE
John Griffin submitted the following report:
1. Jack Hassett is searching for a replacement for an employee who resigned.
2. Course operations are going smoothly with many complements from members and guests. 
3. Reminder to repair all ball marks, rake traps, and follow cart signs.


Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Jason Howarth, to accept the report of the Greens Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE
Gary Walsh submitted the following report:
1. Tournaments have gone well with strong participation.

2. Congratulations were extended to the City Tournament qualifiers as well as Chris Gentle for recent course record round of 64.   
Motion by John Griffin, seconded by John Johnson, to accept the report of the Tournament Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 
Mark Duffy reported on the recent activities of the Communications Committee extending thanks to Jason Howarth for his help placing advertising for the City Tournament round at MPGC.

Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by Brian Campbell, to accept the report of the Communications Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS:
John Griffin reported that the Affinity Lighting project was a complete success generating substantial savings for many years to come. Board members thanked John for securing funding for $30,000 in high efficiency replacement lighting fixtures and installation costs. With much improved lamps, also included at no cost, along with dimmers and motion sensors in the clubhouse and barn, overall esthetics have significantly improved. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Joel Jenkins joined the meeting and answered several questions regarding Pro Shop operations. Board members expressed thanks for Joel’s high quality service to the membership.
Joel reviewed a proposal from Club Car Enterprises (see attached) updating our golf car fleet agreement. Joel and board members thoroughly reviewed the proposal and thanked Joel for his initiative in this matter.
Motion by John Johnson, seconded by John Griffin, to authorize Gary Walsh to negotiate a contract with Country Club Enterprises not to exceed $5,000 per month. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by John Griffin, to adjourn.  Vote unanimous. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday, July 22nd at 7:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,








_____________________________








Garry P. Murphy, Secretary
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